Monthly Board Update to Staff
March 2018

Pine Bluffs boys basketball team was recognized for winning the 2A State Championship.

LCSD#2 students who were named 2A Southeast All-Conference and All-State Basketball
players for the 2017-2018 were recognized. A list of the students can be found within
BoardDocs.

Albin Elementary was recognized as being name a high achieving school.

Misty Gallegos presented the financial report and the current district enroliment numbers. As of
the first of the month, district enroliment was 1,030 students. You can find the full financial report
on BoardDocs.

Esther Davison was appointed to fill the vacant position on the Joint Powers Board.
Retirements/resignations were acknowledged and new hires were approved.

All administrators contracts were approved for the 2018-2019 school year.

The Superintendent’s contract was extended to June 30, 2020.

Kim Nelson gave the facility report on March 7, 2018, at the COW meeting. The monthly facility
report can be found in BoardDocs.

Sue Steven’s presented a curriculum update on March 7, 2018 at the COW meeting. A
curriculum update summary, a sample curriculum with prioritization, and a sample proficiency
scale can be found on BoardDocs.

Misty Gallegos gave a brief update on this year's legislative session. The session will resume
this week with the House meeting on Wednesday and the Senate meeting Thursday. At this
time, the bill which would cut education funding has not been voted on.

School safety and security is a high priority for our district. Our Board and administrators are
working together to find secure and innovative solutions to adapt to the growing concern of
school safety.

The next COW and board meeting will be held April 4, 2018 and April 11, 2018. Please note
both meetings will be held on a Wednesday at Burns High School.



Please don't hesitate to call to the central office if you have any questions or concerns.



